

Juice Newton Fan Club Tribute

Celebrating

AXINE YOUNG

and her 10 years of dedicated service to the JNFC!



Maxine Young is no stranger to Juice Newton fans. In fact, she is the link between Juice, her music and the thousands of loyal Juice fans. This year, Maxine completes her 10th year of service, and is taking "Honorary Retirement". We want to celebrate by thanking Maxine for her tireless efforts, personal attention and undying enthusiasm. Our celebration is combined with regret as our tribute to Maxine will be the final JNFC letter. Thanks to all of you who've contributed so much. As a farewell, we'd like to honor and surprise Maxine with some heart felt thoughts from long time, and we hope, forever fans. AND NOW...!



OUR TWO STARS

A WORD FROM JUICE... To all of my friends,

It is with great emotion that I attempt to verbalize my deep gratitude toward Maxine, who has been our link with all of you wonderful fans for the past ten years. I know that Maxine has put her entire heart into the newsletter, accumulating thousands of hours of work. It is always impressive to see that level of dedication, especially over a long period of time, without ever compromising the energy level. That trait always defines itself as quality work. All I can say is, thank you Maxine, directly from the heart.

OTHA...

Mom's dedication to the fan club through all the ups and downs of the music business has been a constant source of encouragement and strength for me. Her attention to detail and sincere concern for fans is an example for other fan clubs to follow. Throughout my life, she's exhibited a high moral standard combined with a sense of compassion that will always give me something to aspire to.

...<u>AND THE FANS!</u>

Longtime fan Paul Fowler wrote "I can't think of anybody else who could have made the club so much fun!" He had many other great things to say, but he was especially creative in his expressing thoughts through this poem:

"OUR FRIEND"

Our friend has worked hard over the last ten years Answering questions, sending out newsletters, helping out her peers Our friend is an unselfish lady. She brings bright light when times are shady. Our friend has many times done us a favor. A request for a backstage pass never seemed to phase her. Our friend sounds like many, it would seem. Our friend is a wonderful lady, named Maxine. Paul Fowler

Charter Member ELLEN LLOYD from Texas calls Maxine the "heart and soul of the success of the JNFC. " Ellen says, "Maxine's tireless efforts, big heart, & first class journalism have kept all of us anxious to receive each newsletter, & busy reading & re-reading every issue. They are collector's items! God bless you, Maxine. You are truly the "HONEY" of the Young family hive!

Our "International" fans from Canada, JULIE & RON JONES write: "We have only known Maxine for 4 years, but in that short time, we have come to know her as a very caring and loving person. Our daughter, Anne, was a member of the JNFC for many years before her passing in 1990. At the time of her death Maxine wrote and offered kind words of consolation. She is a great lady!'

Maxine sends heartfelt thanks to: Paul Fowler, Roy Hall, Howard Bronson, Bill Nelson, Jason Compe, Gary Moorehouse, Ellen Lloyd, Karen Immerfall, Lucinda Hinkle, Abbey Sternhagen, Michael Margulus, Chuck Hurne, Rick Mundt, Jenny & Pat Kirby, Val Stoddard, Larry Eastley, Joseph Stivers, Ronald and Julie Jones, Dan Chornanky, and Alain Nelissen, plus all the many, many fans that with her, have kept the faith for Juice over the years.

Nashvillian KAREN IMMERFALL sent her congratulations: "I'm sure I speak for everyone when I say how much we appreciate your hard work & dedication to the fan club. It's not just the wonderful job you do, it's how you do it, with the utmost sincerity & kindness. You've made the fan club more than a just a club...you've made it like a circle of friends. You are a sweet & caring lady. Keep up the great work!"

DANIEL CRUM from Nebraska "Corn Husker" territory sends his congratulations and thanks to Maxine for presiding over "the best fan club ever!" He goes on to say, "I've been a member as long as INFC has existed and can honestly say, I have always looked forward to the next newsletter. All of the fans really appreciate you. Stay healthy, happy and thank you again!"

LARRY EASTLEY, from Dedicated fan, Michigan writes, "I've been a member of the JNFC almost since its inception. Maxine is a delightful person, young in heart and in mind. I deeply appreciate Maxine helping me collect Juice L.P.'s, and helping me meet Juice & Otha in Larry sent an added bonus by Detroit." including a check for Maxine to treat herself to a very nice lunch, since Larry couldn't be in Texas to take her personally. (We know Maxine will love this.)

DON'T FORGET TO ORDER THE DOUBLE C.D. "EMOTIONS" FROM THE MAIL ORDER FORM

Sounds Good To Me, "Duet" To You?

In the works.....a new album! Juice is tentatively set to record mid 1995. A 20 song album project will include several duets of Juice and top male performers, and most likely an assortment of new songs as well. The song collection will be made available through TV and record stores. The project will team Juice up with her old hit-making team, Richard Landis, producer, and Charley Callelo, arranger. We're all very excited about the project, but keep in mind that projects take time, so no release date is available...as they say in the music business, "It ain't final, till it's vinyl!"

<u>Juice Keeps On Swingin'</u>

The Academy of Country Music Celebrity Golf Tournament brought out entertainers to entertain on and off the golf course. Juice hit the fareway with fellow performers Tracy Lawrence, Doug Supernaw, John Michael Montgomery, Rick Trevino, Marty Reo of Diamond Rio, and hosts Brooks & Dunn. All performed at a banquet after the golf tournament. Juice, along with trio members Otha & Jay, wowed the crowd with an accapella medley of her hits, as well as their version of a Poco hit, "Crazy Love." Juice didn't score a hole-in-one, but did keep up with, and even help out her male team members who were no strangers to golf! We don't think she'll be trading in her horses for a golf club anytime soon though!

Juice's Star Shines On Screen! Juice recently spent time on location in Missouri filming, "A PLACE TO GROW". The movie is a project connected

with the esteemed Sundance Film Institute, which you may recall was founded by actor Robert Redford. Juice sings two songs. Starring in the film is brilliant vocalist and actor, Gary Morris.



Many of you have requested a picture of Otha and Brenda's baby girl, Makenna. Here she is with her proud grandmother.

Finally...

The 1994 tour season is winding down after a whirlwind and successful year. Juice and the band will take some time off over the holidays, and while work starts on the new album project the first part of 1995. Juice crisscrossed the country many times this year, playing heavily in the midwest, northwest, and New England areas. If they missed you this year, here's hoping they'll be in your area next!



"It is again the season of joy. The season of family and friends, the season of anticipation and excitement, the season of care and love, but most importantly, the season of song. I wish you all good health, happiness and love though the Holidays and all the days following. I want you all to know I've been your biggest fan."

















Wishing you all a Happy Holiday Season and years ahead of Joy, Prosperity, and Personal Fulfillment. Maxine, Brenda Jenkins, Brenda and Otha Young

